Neighbourhood Plan Working Group Meeting 5 – Meeting Notes (Draft A)
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	1.
	Apologies
	

	
	Rodney Antell (RA), Robert Hole (RH), Jo Edmondson (JE), and Peter Macfarlane (PM) were unable to attend.
	

	2.
	Notes from 4th Meeting (2nd April 2014)
	

	
	The notes of the last Neighbourhood Plan (NP) Working Group Meeting were approved.
A question was raised about Section 5.4, concerning the informal survey of the Village Hall.  It was suggested that, as this was done some years ago, the estimated time before the main framework and cladding require attention could be shorter than ten years.
	

	3.
	Update From Chair
	

	
	The Neighbourhood Plan is now on the list for West Dorset Council.

Buckland Newton are embarking on a consultation.  Cerne Abbas should be having a referendum in the next 2 to 3 weeks.

There have been discussions with Sarah Ward-Price (SWP) of West Dorset Council (WDC).  WDC would be happy to review drafts of documents / questionnaires that we produce.
	

	4.
	Questionnaire
	

	4.1
	Questionnaire Format and Distribution
	

	
	BD had discussed questionnaires with SWP who said that it could be very difficult to get right.  She had reviewed one from Longburton - they had 119 replies.
	

	
	BP asked what the percentage of response in other villages has been like, BD said that it was 20 to 25% on average.  BP estimated that 20% would equate to about 30 responses for Holwell – we have about 160 households.  So we may get 30 to 40 responses.  It was agreed that we need to keep the questionnaire simple, to engage more people.  
	

	
	SC said that, judging from our other efforts, 30 to 40 would be about right.  BD said that a low turnout might not be a problem if the views expressed were similar and consistent.  However, if only 20 – 30 people responded, other than us, we may need to consider whether it is worth proceeding.
	

	
	BP suggested using a form to be sent out by County, in a format that makes people think they have to fill it out.  Also that it should identify a way ahead, to achieve more buy-in.
	

	
	DH said that we need to gauge the community spirit.  He believed that people would be more inclined to answer a village questionnaire than something appearing to come from County.
	

	
	The collection of questionnaires was discussed.  PC said that it can annoy people.  
	

	4.2
	Buckland Newton (BN) Questionnaire
	

	
	NP believed that the BN questionnaire is good and that it explains things well.  Each section has an explanation about the NP, housing, etc.  It is , therefore, very good, but is possibly a few pages too long.
	

	
	BD said that we need a simple document, but like the BN one, which is user-friendly.  Some others (e.g. Loders) are too long and hard to interpret.  
	

	
	PhC said that he had chatted with John Baker, who is the driving force behind the BN questionnaire and plan.  PhC believed that the questionnaire would need to make it clear that this is a means of change.  BD said that the BN plan does do this.  NP added that the BN plan looks forward 10 to 15 years.  He also reminded us of the lack of requirement for a quorum, and that only one person need vote to validate it.
	

	
	BD asked if the BN questionnaire is in sections and NP confirmed that it is.  He explained that there were about 11 to 12 pages in all, with about 1.5 pages of questions on housing, including questions providing options for voicing an opinion against any building, and indeed against a NP.
	

	
	It was agreed that it would be important to get our communications format right.  
	

	
	BD pointed out that it is only a questionnaire, and that we will need to have proper, evidence-based conclusions.  A questionnaire will only capture opinions, which may not be backed up by quantitative facts.  For example, at Cerne Abbas they had an additional government inspector meeting, at which Jo Withenden (JW) gave evidence.  
	

	
	BD said that he could scan-in the BN questionnaire and provide it, possibly edited, for comment and discussion – he asked that we return any comments as soon as possible.  
	

	4.3
	Public Meeting
	

	
	The possibility of having a public meeting before issuing a questionnaire was discussed.  This would provide an opportunity to explain the aims of the questionnaire.
	

	
	PhC said that Oliver Letwin has offered to come and talk about broadband on Saturday, December 6th – the Village Hall has been booked for 10:00 – and that this meeting could be used as a vehicle for other things, such as the NP.
	

	
	It was felt that a Saturday could be difficult for people, particularly as Christmas approached.  BP pointed out that some people would be interested in broadband but not in the NP, and vice versa.  BD suggested that we could aim to have both this and a weekday meeting.  However, JW would not be available on a Saturday morning.
	

	
	The means of publicising a public meeting were discussed, including the door drops, inclusion in The White Hart Vale Community Magazine / BVM / Western Gazette, and the internet.
	

	
	It was agreed that a November meeting might be possible.  BD said that JW would be happy to come and give an introduction – he would check on her availability.
	

	
	The availability of the Village Hall, for the meeting, was raised.  PhC checked on its availability for a meeting in November and confirmed that it would be available on the 4th, 6th, 11th and 13th if these dates were suitable.

The possibility of providing refreshment as an inducement was discussed, possibly including wine.  NP pointed out that we cannot entertain using public funds.
	

	5.
	Update and Way Ahead for Focus Groups
	

	5.1
	Housing
	

	
	No new information was available, following the survey given at the last meeting.  This could be refreshed, perhaps with photos and descriptions.

BD said that an estate agent in Sherborne had said that prices in villages near Sherborne had increased, following an increase in prices in Sherborne itself.

	

	5.2
	Business
	

	
	A questionnaire about businesses in the Holwell area had been sent out to businesses employing people, but no responses had been received.
	

	5.3
	Roads and Transport
	

	
	There is some feedback from the speed monitoring group that 25% of vehicles were travelling at over 40mph, in both directions through the village, and that 10% to 15% were doing over 30mph.  BP explained that, according to PC Moore, culprits receive a 1st and 2nd warning, then a visit, then a 2nd visit, and would then be specifically targeted; Stuart Harris has the data.

CE added that measurements are taken 200m inside the 30mph limit; although this could be less than 200m, this is not recommended for safety reasons.  BP explained that there have been problems with people objecting to being filmed/photographed, and that the observers may go back to using a radar gun.
PhC pointed out that, with the registration number, data can be obtained from the DVLA website on the vehicle, such as whether it is taxed and has a current “MoT”, but not whether insured; SORN can also be identified.

BD said that there have also been drivers on the phone.  One recent driver was doing 57mph while using a phone.

BD also said that he had been to Sherborne’s transport action committee, and that they are doing a lot of work on bus services; local bus passenger numbers are up by about 30%.
	

	5.4
	Environment
	

	
	BP said that we need to know more about possible housing and its potential impact on the environment, in terms of transport and wildlife, etc.  Currently there is not much traffic noise, although there have been tractors travelling at high speed, sometimes after 2am, for which the police have been called out.  20mph is limit for tractors, and some were caught doing more than 40mph.

BD said that there appeared to be road damage involving sinking of the mains drainage and that there was surface deterioration on the B3030.  
	

	5.5
	Community
	

	
	BD asked PhC whether there were any Village Hall issues.
PhC said that the Community Magazine will have a questionnaire on the Village Hall in the next issue.  One of the questions will be on whether we need a Village Hall.  The questionnaire will be collected personally.
	

	6.
	Way Ahead
	

	
	Already covered.
	

	7.
	Any Other Business
	

	
	NP raised the subject of broadband - JE circulated information concerning the provision of this from Wessex Internet.  They could provide 30Mb download and 1Mb upload for about £25 per month.  This would be a wireless service and would not require a phone line.  An extra line could be provided for £7 per month.
	

	8.
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	
	It was suggested that the next meeting should be after the public meeting.  BD will suggest dates – probably after Christmas.  The next Parish Council meeting is scheduled for the 14th October.
	

	
	NP was thanked for coffee, biscuits and for the comfortable seating.
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